
April 7, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Staff and Families, 
   
Many thanks to all of our staff who received the COVID-19 booster by March 31, 2022.  Our staff have 
continually gone above and beyond to care for our residents and each other throughout the last 2 
years.  100% of eligible staff have now received the booster. We are also receiving questions from 
residents about the availability of a second booster shot.  Brandon Jolly is working with the nursing 
team to schedule a date in April to offer an on-site Booster Clinic where the 4th COVID-19 vaccine  (2nd 
booster)  will be offered to all Dunwoody residents, including residents in the Care Center. We will also 
set up a Booster Clinic for staff over the age of 50 and those who are at elevated risk due to being 
immunocompromised. We will share the date and sign-up information for Booster Clinic in the memo 
next week. 
 
I have been reflecting on the last year at Dunwoody Village, as I celebrate my one-year anniversary 
today.  I am so very grateful to each one of you for your kindness, your support and your partnership as 
I transitioned into my role as President & CEO. Please accept my heartfelt thanks! It has been a time of 
huge change on our campus, but working together, we have resolved many challenges and our future 
looks bright and beautiful.  I am eager to celebrate with you in the coming weeks as we open Phase I 
and take our next steps forward!   
 
Dining Services  
Our Dining Services Team is training in preparation for the opening of our new dining spaces.   
Phase 1 information for April 18th -27th at a Glance  
 

• Employees:  No meals served 8/18/ through 4/27. Human Resources will issue a smart-notice 
informing all employees.  

• Care Center Residents:  We will deliver and serve 3 meals a day for Care Center residents.  Our 
Kitchen will prepare Breakfast and Lunch.  Outside catering will prepare dinner.  

• IL Residents on Lunch Plan: Residents already on the lunch plan can pick up a Chef’s Selection in 
the lobby area as a To-Go. We will not be taking meal options for lunch on these dates.  

• IL Residents on Dinner Plan: There will be a buffet set up daily in the Lobby area , opening at 
5pm. Food will be prepared by outside catering served by dining wait staff.  Meal options will 
be accepted for the dinner meal. 

• On April 27th, the Grand Opening Event will replace dinner.   
 
 
Touchtown – Resident Engagement 
As we work towards implementing our new community engagement app, Touchtown, the Marketing 
Department is surveying residents’ use of technology and preferences regarding the Touchtown app. 
Residents should have received an email about it this week. For those who do not have email,  paper 
copies can be picked up in Marketing (or call 610.723.4601). Please respond by Friday, April 15. 
 



 
Health & Wellness 

• Our last IL positive covid case will be out of isolation on 4/7/22. We have no other residents 
quarantining as of 4/5/22.  

• The swimming pool will be closed to residents from 12pm -3pm on April 6th, 7th and 8th. 
• If you have received a copy of your med list in your mailbox, please return it to Health and 

Wellness as soon as possible with any updates or corrections. We appreciate your help in 
keeping your chart as updated as possible. 

 
 
Construction Update 
Both kitchens have passed Board of Health inspections, and final adjustments to equipment are being 
made.  Paint touchups and other punch-list items are ongoing.  Flooring inside the job is complete.  
Cleaners are onsite as well, cleaning the building in preparation for moving in furniture! Building 
inspector for the Certificate of Occupancy is scheduled for 4/13. Cameras and door access are being 
installed.  Balancing of HVAC is taking place.  Construction fence on the west side is being removed.  
 
Carpeting will be installed this Wednesday (4/6) night and Thursday (4/7) night on the ramp from the 
main building going towards the West Country house Hallway. This will take place from 8PM until 4AM 
both nights. This hallway will be closed during these hours.  If you need transportation back to your 
unit, please see the receptionist and security will see that you return home safely. Thank you for your 
cooperation. 
 
Best regards, 
Maureen 
 
 
 
 


